
St. John the Evangelist Parish 
915 Route 212, Centerville, Saugerties, NY 12477 

Phone: 845-246-9581 • Fax: 845-246-9582 • web: www.sjechurch.org 

M A S S  S C H E DU L E :  
Saturday- 5:00 PM, Sunday- 8:30 AM, 10:30 AM 

Daily: Monday-Thursday & Saturday - 8:30 AM, Morning Prayer 8:15 AM 

Holy Days: Please check bulletin 

CONFESSIONS: Saturdayï 3:30 to 4:30 PM 

ALTAR ROSARY: 

President: Donna Anderson (246-9719) Meets the first Wednesday of the month 

ALTAR SERVERS: Coordinator Joan Jensen (246-9581) 

BAPTISM: Baptism upon request. Preparation required. 

Leaders in preparation: Patricia & Gary Moore (246-5164) 

CATHOLIC SCHOOLS: Coleman Catholic High School - 845-338-2750, 

ST. JOHNôS YOUTH GROUP (TEENAGERS): Denise Dudzic (246-2811) &  

   Gabrielle Baker (247-3454) 

COMMUNITY ACTION / FOOD PANTRY: Maria Granda (246-3635) 

COUNCIL OF CHURCHES: Marilyn Washer (246-5236), Maureen Rothe 246-0305 

DEANERY: Frankie Cullen (853-5557) 

LAY TRUSTEES: Bill McKenna (246-6065), Bob Howe (246-8510) 

LITURGY COMMITTEE: Robert Howe (246-8510) 

MARRIAGES: By appointment. Please make arrangements at least six months prior to 

wedding. Preparation is mandatory. 

MINISTRY TO HOMEBOUND AND ELDERLY: Eileen Oswald (246-7042) 

MUSIC MINISTRY: Kelly Rea (246-0395) 

OPERATIONS: Robert Gauvreau (246-3544) 

SPIRIT OF LIFE PRAYER GROUP: Fr. Woodruff (246-9581) Meets Tuesdays 7:00 PM & first 

Sunday of each month at 12:00 to 1:00 PM (Instructional Prayer MeetingðAll are welcome!) 

PARISH COUNCIL: President Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

PARISH NURSE: Anne Grunbaum (246-1667) 

RCIA: Deacon Robert Cranston (246-3371) 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION: Director Joan Corton (339-4391) 

RESPECT LIFE COMMITTEE: Joseph Defino Sr. (246-6908) , Barbara OôReilly (246-7810) 

SECRETARIES: Joan Jensen (217-7090), Barbara Renner (8:30 AMð8:30 PM Only ð246-3424) 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STORE: Ramona Kemp (845-417-6638) & Elaine Arvidson (246-4468) 

VOCATIONS: Pat Fitzsimmons (246-4431) 

FATHER WILLIAM F. WOODRUFF, PASTOR 
 MSGR. WILLIAM E. WILLIAMS, PASTOR EMERITUS 
   DEACON ROBERT CRANSTON 

Handicap  

Accessible 



ST. JOHN THE EVANGELIST PARISH 

Saturday  8:30  Special Intention 

 5:00 John, Margaret & Patricia HoulihanðReq. by Angela & Family 

Sunday  8:30  All The People of The Parish 

 10:30 Paul ZoisðReq. by Stefan & Stefania Wilk 

Monday  8:30 In Celebration of The Birthday of John FlanaganðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

Tuesday  8:30  Jack RoseðReq. by The Dickson/Prutzman Families 

Wednesday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Liam FlanaganðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

Thursday  8:30 Thomas Hawkins & Jeanne Adams (Birthday Remembrances) - Req. by Anne & Jim Carey 

Friday  8:30  Holy Communion Service 

Saturday  8:30  In Celebration of The Birthday of Paddy DefinoðReq. by Joe Defino Sr. 

 5:00 All The People of The Parish 

Sunday  8:30 In Celebration of The Birthday of Justin & Jodi RennerðReq. by Mom & Dad 

 10:30  Dottie Oliveri (Birthday Remembrance) - Req. by Sal Oliveri 

SAINTS & SPECIAL OBSERVANCESï 

MonðThe Most Holy Name of Mary 

TueðSt. John Chrysostom, Bishop & Doctor of The Church 

WedðThe Exaltation of the Holy Cross 

ThuðOur Lady of Sorrows 

FriðSts. Cornelius, Pope & Cyprian, Bishop & Martyrs 

SatðSt. Robert Bellamine, Bishop and Doctor of The Church 

 

20-WEEK CLUB WINNER- The 18th winner of $100 in our 20-

Week Club was No. 81 Eileen Oswald.  Also, if you would like to 

be placed on our waiting list for the upcoming club, please call 

Barbara Renner at 246-3424. 

 

BIG RAFFLE- Take a chance at winning a $300 Gas Card plus 

Dinner for Two.  Tickets will be sold after all Masses the 

weekends of September 10/11, and 17/18th ï 1 for $1, 3 for $2 or 

15 for $5.  The drawing will take place on September 18th.   

 

MINISTRY WEEKENDï Sept. 24 & 25th after all Holy 

Masses.  If you are not already involved in a ministry, we ask that 

your prayerfully consider how you can help.  Consider becoming 

an active member of our faith community.  We really need you!  

 

THANK YOUï To everyone that donated fleece material and 

helped make fleece blankets for nursing home and cancer 

patients.  I really appreciate everything you have all done to 

support those in need.  Thanks again and God Bless!   Megan Rea  

 
YOU DID IT FOR ME-  If you know of someone who would enjoy a 

visit, call or card from their fellow parishioners, please call the church 

office (246-9581)to let us know.   

Bob HoyðTen Broeckð1 Common Drive, Lake Katrine 

Betty Deckerð99 Golden Hill, Kingston 

Bernadette Verpentð21 Ferncliff Drive, Rhinebeck 

Barbara CoppeyðFerncliff ð21 Ferncliff Drive, Rhinebeck 

Irene GeickðKingston Hospitalð105 Maryôs Avenue, Kingston 

Janet CurryðThe Pines ð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Judy FieroðThe Pinesð154 Jefferson Heights, Catskill 

Fr. Al PizzutoðThe Cardinal Egan Pavilion 

5655 Arlington Avenue, Bronx, NY 10471-1221 

1-718548-0888 or 1-718-548-0889 

Rose Topple, 136 Tejah Avenue, Syracuse, NY  13210 

315-476-7978 

Msgr. Williamsð 131 Rymrock Road #42, Kingston, NY 12401 

845-399-9837 

 

PLEASE VOLUNTEERï If you can help park cars at our Junk 

In The Trunk, on September 17th or October 15th, please give 

Vince Brennan a call at 246-8072. 

 

JUNK IN THE TRUNK- Scheduled for 

September 17th from 10 to 2 PM.  Vendors will 

park their cars and open their trunks to display 

their treasures.  $15 car/van/pick-up.  Tables will 

be available to rent.  FMI, or to reserve a spot call 

Aloise at 246-7846 or Cliff at 706-3323. 

 

BAKE SALE ITEMS NEEDED- We would like to sell Bake 

Sale Items at our Junk In The Trunk Sale.  If anyone would be 

interested in baking an item it can be dropped off at the church 

before 7 PM on September 16th.  FMI, call Breeda at 679-6562. 

 

HELP NEEDEDï In our Food Pantry on Wednesday and Friday 

from 10ðNoon.  FMI, please call Maria Granda at 246-3635. 

 

BIRTHRIGHTï Is in need of supplies for newborn to toddlers.  

Enfamil formula, diapers sizes newborn to size 6, baby cereals, 

baby food, blanketsðboth ñreceiving blanketsò and regular heavy

-duty blankets, infant toiletries such as shampoo and body wash, 

packages of wipes, etc.  Birthright is also accepting ñSecond-

Handò (in good condition), as well as ñNewò clothes for infants to 

toddlers; as many families cannot afford to purchase this clothing 

at the area Thrift Shops.  Please wash and fold these donations, 

and label the clear plastic bags stating ñBoysò or ñGirlsò, along 

with the sizes.   Donations can be dropped off at the box located 

at the side entrance of the church under the bulletin boards.  We 

will deliver your donations to Birthright.  Any questions, please 

call Barbara OôReilly at 246-7810.  The mothers and fathers of 

Ulster County thank you! 

 

PREGNANCY SUPPORT CENTER OF ULSTERï Keynote 

Speaker, Carol Everett will share her metamorphosis from 

hardened pro-choicer to a loving pro-life advocate.  After her 

unplanned pregnancy at 16, six years of selling abortions, the 

death of one woman and major surgery on 19 abortion patients, 

Carol was brought to a crossroad.  She experienced a life altering 

change when she came to know Jesus Christ.  This will take place 

on October 7th at LaMirage Restaurant.  FMI, call 340-7355. 

 



TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

My Dearest Brothers and Sisters in the Good Lord Jesus Christ,  

 This weekend, we welcome Tony Bellizzi, a layman who 

is a Catholic evangelist and is a dynamic, experienced Parish 

Missioner, to our parish from now until Thursday. Tony will be 

living in our Rectory during this timeframe and I promise to be as 

good a host to him as I possibly can be. I know that you will 

welcome him with open arms into your hearts as he will lead us in 

our Parish Mission.  

 Last weekôs bulletin had a flyer giving complete details 

concerning the Parish Mission; also, there are sheets of paper at 

both entrances of the Church building describing the events. In the 

pews and on the seats will be found index cards and pencils which 

Tony is requesting that we write down our personal spiritual and 

life needs, questions, topics, and petitions and then place them in 

special baskets at the exits of the Church as we leave after the 

Holy Masses this weekend. Tony will be speaking to us during the 

homily time right after I give a thirty second homily and 

introduction of Tony. He will unfold for us how he will lead us in 

the theme: ñA Parish Journey with Jesus and Mary.ò  Monday, 

September 12th, from 7:30 until 8:30 P.M., the topic will be 

ñOpening up Your Heart to Jesusò as we will be journeying with 

Our Lord Jesus closer and deeper than ever before now. Tuesday, 

September 13th, from 7:30 to 8:30 P.M., the topic will be ñJourney 

with Jesusò as two activities will occur: a) focusing on the topics 

and themes surfaced by the parish on cards collected at the 

weekend Holy Masses and b) the ñJourney with Jesusò guided 

meditation experience. On that same evening, starting at 8:30 

P.M., I hope to have at least one other priest in addition to myself 

available for the Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance, 

Confession, Conversion which are the other names this Sacrament 

is officially called). We priests will stay as long as needed. The 

final night of the Parish Mission, Wednesday, September 14th, 

from 7:30 until approaching 9:00 P.M., the topic will be ñFull of 

Graceò which is on the apparitions of the Blessed Virgin Mary. 

Shorter versions of the evening sessions will be conducted by 

Tony immediately following the 8:30 A.M. Holy Masses on 

Monday, Tuesday, and Wednesday from 9:00 until 9:30 A.M.  The 

Rosary for Life will then be prayed if there is no Funeral Holy 

Mass at 10:00 A.M. on any of those days. A SPECIAL FAMILY 

NIGHT FOR THE RELIGIOUS EDUCATION PROGRAM 

WILL BE LEAD BY TONY FOR THE CHILDREN, PARENTS, 

AND CATECHISTS ON MONDAY EVENING, SEPTEMBER 

12th, FROM 6:00 UNTIL 7:00 P.M.; THIS WILL BEGIN OUR 

NEW RELIGIOUS EDUCATION YEAR IN A TERRIFIC WAY. 

PLEASE NOTE THAT THERE WILL BE NO 

REGISTRATIONS THAT EVENING; REGISTRATIONS WILL 

BE ACCEPTED ON THE FIRST NIGHT OF CLASSES A 

WEEK FROM MONDAY ON SEPTEMBER 19th WHEN THE 

CLASS TIME WILL BE THE NORMAL 6:05 TO 7:35 P.M. 

TIMEFRAME. Tony will be available each day for individual 

prayer and spiritual direction. He also has books and CDs of the 

guided meditations to be available at the end of the presentations. 

Ladies of the Altar Rosary Society will be so kind as to be at the 

table where these items are for sale. Finally, Tony has inexpensive 

bracelets for sale after the Parish Mission concludes that his 

Bolivian Street Youth made. The youth are supported by his Hope 

for the Children Foundation. So there you have it: anyone and 

everyone are most welcome to any or all parts of the Mission; may 

it be a spiritually, faith-filled experience for all of us.  

 I HOPE TO SEE YOU AT THE FOURTH ANNUAL 

PARISH APPRECIATION PICNIC STARTING AT 1:00 P.M. 

THIS SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 11th, AT THE CENTERVILLE 

FIREHOUSE GROUNDS.  

 On a somber note, may we pray for the repose of the 

souls of all those killed in the attacks 15 years ago on the morning 

of September 11th.  God bless you.     

  Sincerely, with prayers,  

  Father Bill Woodruff  

HANDS ONLY CPR COURSEï Offered free to our parish 

community.  The focus will be recognition that there is an 

emergency, calling 911, and doing chest compressions and use of 

defibrillators.  Marge Gagnon RN, certified CPR trainer, will be 

offering this course to anyone interested.  It will take place in the 

Church Hall on Wednesday, September 28th at 6:30 PM for 

approximately 45 minutes to 1 hour depending on class size.  

Please plan to arrive on time.  To sign up for this event, please 

call Anne Grunbaum RN at 246-1667. 

 

ULTREYA- Join your Cursillo Community as we gather for 

Ultreya on September 15th at 7:30 PM.  Bring something for the 

sharing table.  FMI call Joe Defino at 246-6908. 

 

CHICKEN BARBEQUEï On September 14th at the Plattekill 

Reformed Church from 4 to 7 PM. 

 

MUM & YARD SALEï Will take place on September 23/24th at 

the Katsbaan Reform Church from 9 to 3 PM. 

 

ST. JOHNôS CHURCH STOREï Will be open after all the 

Holy Masses the weekend of September 17th & 18th. 

 

 

 

 

PARISH MISSIONï Presented by Tony Bellizzi 

from Sept. 12-14.  Theme:  A Parish Journey With 

Jesus & Mary. 

Sept. 10/11ðTony to Speak at Masses ð(Index 

Cards/Pencils available to request topics/themes). 

Sept. 12/13/14ð9 - 9:30 AM Shorter Version of Evening Session 

Sept. 12ð6 to 7 PM Rel. Ed. Family Night (Geared to Children) 

Sept. 12ð7:30 to 8:30 PM  ð Opening Up Your Heart to Jesus 

Sept. 13ð7:30 to 8:30 PMðJourney With Jesus & Req. Topics 

Sept. 13ð8:30 PMðThe Sacrament of Confession Is Available 

Sept. 14ð7:30 to Approaching 9 PMðFull of Grace & 

Apparitions of The Blessed Virgin Mary 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION- Will take place next weekend 

after the 10:30 Mass and continue until after the 8:30 PM 

Benediction.  Evening prayers will be prayed at 5:30 PM.  Sign 

up sheets at the side entrance of the church. 

 

MISSION CO-OPï Next weekend our parish welcomes 

Homilist, Fr. Sebastian to our parish.   

 

IRISH PROVERBï A good retreat is better than a bad stand. 

 

 

 



SEPTEMBER 11, 2016 

ñPlease Pray For All Bishops, Priests, Deacons & Religious!ò 

 

"I tell you, there will be rejoicing among the angels of God over 

one sinner who repents." 

 - Lk 15:10  

STEWARDSHIP CORNER 

THE LORD HAS BLESSED US 

IN SO MANY WAYSé 

Let us return to Him a fair share of 

THE MANY GIFTS 

He has already given us. 

July 2016 

Attendance:  July 2016 ð 1,300 

Attendance:  July 2015 ð 1,088 

 

                                                           YTD 
Collections:   $11,439.75  $114,719.36 

Other Income: $11,491.23  $  91,497.72 

Total Income: $22,930.98              $ 206,217.08 

Expenses: $13,943.44              $ 195,870.97 

Total:  $  8,987.54                        $   10,346.11 

 

PARISHIONERSô COMMENTï This is going to take some 

getting used to.  Like many, we were a bit reluctant in the 

beginning.  But like so many other things, it should be automatic 

that we give to God.     

 

PASTORôS COMMENTï Tithing is giving back to God some 

of what God has given to us.  As a parish, it is our goal to be a 

tithing parish.   

                          ñRemember St. Johnôs in Your Will!ò 

FOOD PANTRY ITEM FOR NEXT WEEK:  

SOAP 

YOUR PRAYERS ARE REQUESTED FOR:  
Vincent Saturn, Bob Nealon, Judy Fiero, Grace Yund, 

Janet Curry, Gene Woodruff, Peter & Brunie 

Kandora, Liz Parker, Jimmy Paes, John Lynch, Nancy 

Dwyer, Claire Miller, Margaret Todd, Meredith 

McSpirit, Aloise Bedell, Irene MacNamara, Bill 

Swart, Marion Benz, Rose Topple, Janet Teitter, Judy Phillips, 

Joe Dengler, Maurice Hinchey, Betty Holden, Margaret Fros, 

Claudia Topple, Kellan Ryan, Bernadette Verpent, Bill Ferris, 

John Kinzelmann, Deborah Locicero, and Frankie Cullen. 



PRAYER FOR LIFE 

 

Jesus, Mary and Joseph we love you very much.  

Help us spiritually adopt and protect all human life  

from preborn to natural death.    

Amen. 

SEPTEMBER 11, 2016 

MAKING ALL THINGS NEW 

God our Father, through the Gospel and the Eucharist,  

You bring us together as Your Church in the  

Archdiocese of New York. 

Send us Your Holy Spirit, to enlighten our minds and guide our 

actions as we plan for the future of parish life in this 

Archdiocese. 

Help us learn new ways to strengthen and revitalize our parish 

communities, and to be good stewards of the spiritual and 

material gifts that sustain them. 

Bless our work, so that our parishes may continue to witness to 

the truth of the Gospel, and be a sign of Your love for all people. 

We ask this through Christ our Lord. 

Amen. 
ðððððððððððððððð 

 

ONLY ONE CHILDHOOD 

 

I stopped to watch my little girl busy playing in her room.  

In one hand was a plastic phone; in the other a toy broom. I 

listened as she was speaking to her make believe friend and I'll never 

forget the words she said, even though it was pretend. 

She said "Suzie's in the corner cuz she's not been very good. She didn't 

listen to a word I said or do the things she should."  In the corner I saw 

her baby doll all dressed in lace and pink. It was obvious she'd been put 

there to sit alone and think. 

My daughter continued her "conversation," as I sat down on the floor. 

She said, "I'm all fed up I just don't know what to do with her anymore. 

She whines whenever I have to work and wants to play games, too; and 

never lets me do the things that I just have to do. 

She tries to help me with the dishes, but her arms just cannot reach and 

she doesn't know how to fold the towels and I don't have time to teach. I 

have a lot of work to do and a big house to keep clean. I don't have time 

to sit and play-- don't you know what I mean?" 

And that day I thought a lot about making some changes in my life; as I 

listened to her innocent words that cut me like a knife. I hadn't been 

paying enough attention to what I hold most dear. I'd been caught up in 

responsibilities that increased throughout the year. 

But now my attitude has changed because, in my heart, I realize I've 

seen the world in a different light.  So, let the cobwebs have the corners 
and the dust bunnies rule the floor, I'm not going to worry about 

keeping up with them any more. 

I'm going to fill the house with memories of a child and her mother for 

God grants us only ONE childhood, and we will never get another.  


